The fourth quarterly meeting of the Safe and Healthy School Committee convened on April 15,
2015 in the Whitebead School cafeteria at 6:00 p.m. The following people were present, Mary
Smith/Principal, Chris lohnson/guest speaker, Kim Pool/teacher, Shawna Moore/parent,
Brookelan Russell/student, Phoenix Meyers/student and Shari Freeland/parent. Mary Smith
introduced the guest speaker Chris Johnson who is a Schools’ for Healthy Lifestyles trained
teacher. Each person received a Whitebead School Wellness Policy and Chris Johnson discussed
how the policy related to the Schools’ for Healthy Lifestyles purposes. There was group
discussion and the Committee voted unanimously to accept the Whitebead School Wellness
policy and its revisions. The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
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